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 Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on this bill, which 
would require carriers to report shipments of liquor to county liquor commissions.  
The Office of Information Practices (OIP) takes no position on the substance of this 

bill, but suggests an amendment. 
 The new section proposed by this bill (at page 2, lines 8-9) provides in 

subsection (b) that reports received by a county liquor commission under the new 

section “shall be subject to chapter 92F.”  Chapter 92F, HRS, is the Uniform 
Information Practices Act (UIPA).  Government records such as the proposed 
reports are automatically subject to the UIPA without the need to specifically 
provide as much in statute; however, being subject to the UIPA does not mean that 

a record is available to the public upon request, as it could fall under one of the 
UIPA’s exceptions to disclosure set out in section 92F-13, HRS.  The language 
providing that the reports are “subject to chapter 92F” does not add anything to 

what the UIPA already provides for, and as such it is unnecessary.   
If this Committee’s intent is simply to ensure that members of 

the public may make UIPA requests for the reports, although the relevant 
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liquor commission may withhold any information falling under an 
exception to disclosure, then the Committee can safely delete proposed 
subsection (b), and OIP recommends that it do so to avoid confusion.  If, on 

the other hand, the Committee specifically intends to make the reports 
public, the Committee should amend proposed subsection (b) to read as 
follows: 

Reports received by a county liquor commission under this 
section shall be public under chapter 92F. 
    
 Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 
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